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Roose Community Primary School


       Information for Families

Newsletter September 2020
Dear Parents/Carers,
Thank you Families!

Thank you to our Roose families for all your support with the re-opening of school. Things have been running very smoothly at drop off and pick up and we appreciate the care you are taking to stick to these times and to maintain social distancing. In school, although things are different for the children, we are trying to keep things as ‘normal’ as possible and the children are thoroughly enjoying being back in school. They are seeing their friends, working hard and we are managing most of the usual school activities and routines – assemblies are taking place on Teams and it is great to hear the children around school as they say Good Morning to me!
Swimming

Due to the current situation, we have made the decision that we will not be offering swimming this term. We will review this in December with the hope to re-starting in January or April. Although this is an activity the children enjoy, it is a difficult one to manage in the current climate; with considerations having to be made to transport, staff and changing facilities. 
Breakfast and afterschool clubs

These are now full, thank you to everyone who has been in touch. They are running smoothly and being enjoyed by the children who are staying. Pease note that in line with Roose nursery, there is no after school club on a Friday. We are sending out another letter with amended booking and payment instructions.
One Hundred Laps, Endless Memories

One of our parents, Pat Robinson has been running EVERY DAY over the summer to raise money to upgrade the garden, in memory of Mrs Jacobs. Pat has raised over £1000 and we would love anyone who still wishes to contribute to donate online at https://gf.me/u/yd8tr2 You can also follow Pat’s progress on his facebook page ‘One Hundred Laps. Endless Memories.’ Every penny will go towards improving the garden in the playground so it is a calm and beautiful place for the children to be.

Pat will be running his last lap on Saturday 19th September from Grange (where Mrs Jacobs lived) to Roose School. Unfortunately, because of the current Covid situation, we will be unable to do any kind of celebration to mark this momentous achievement. However, we have decided that on Friday 18th September we will have a celebration in school. The children can come to school dressed in sports clothes and they will all complete at least a lap of the daily mile track. Some of the older children will aim for 12 laps which is equal to the 2.4 miles that Pat has been running every day. We ask if children can bring a donation for wearing non-uniform and this money will go into the fund too. We are also going to ask the children to make flags and posters that we can decorate the front of school with, to celebrate and welcome Pat home on the Saturday.
Parking and dropping off

Please can we remind parents they must NOT stop on the zigzags when dropping children off for school. We know that parking is sometimes difficult and we would encourage families, when possible, to walk or cycle to school. Please refrain from stopping just outside the school gate at the end of the zigzags as this is an extremely dangerous position to stop, with children entering the school gate.

School celebrations

We will be holding our usual celebration assembly on Friday and the children will receive certificates to celebrate their amazing work. We will keep you updated of any additional special activities as we organise them.

Covid testing letter

Yesterday we had to send out a letter to two of our three bubbles, stating that some children in those groups have shown symptoms of Covid 19. Please try not to worry about these letters. Any child with a temperature or cough will have to be tested at the moment and then we have to send a letter home so this will happen frequently over the coming weeks. If a child tests positive, we will seek advice from County and will advise families if children need to self-isolate.

Thank you for your continuing support,

Best wishes,

Jenny Redhead

Acting head teacher

Telephone: 01229 838841     Website: www.rooseprimary.co.uk    Email:  admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk


